TO OUR CONTRIBUTORS

Our members are urged to submit articles for publication in the BULLETIN. Short items are desired for the department of General Notes, as well as longer contributions, especially pertaining to life-history, migration, ecology, behavior, song, economic ornithology, field equipment and methods, etc. Local faunal lists are also desired, but they should be annotated, at least briefly, and should be based upon sufficient study to be reasonably complete. Authors are asked to include the common name, the scientific name (from the A. O. U. check-list), and annotations, and they should be arranged in this order. The annotations should include explicit data concerning unusual species. Omit serial numbering.

THE MANUSCRIPT. The manuscript, or copy, should be prepared with due regard for literary style, correct spelling and punctuation. Use sheets of paper of good quality and of letter size (8½ x 11 inches); write on one side only, and leave wide margins, using double spacing and a reasonably fresh, black ribbon.

The title should be carefully constructed so as to indicate most clearly the nature of the subject matter of the contribution. Where the paper deals with a single species it is desirable to include in the title both the common and the scientific names, or, to include the scientific name in the introductory paragraph. Contributors are requested to mark at the top of the first page of the manuscript the number of words contained. This will save the editor's time and will be appreciated.

Manuscripts intended for publication in any particular issue should be in the hands of the editor sixty to ninety days prior to the date of publication.

ILLUSTRATIONS. To reproduce well prints should have good contrast with detail. In sending prints the author should attach to each one an adequate description or legend.

BIBLIOGRAPHY. The scientific value of some contributions is enhanced by an accompanying list of works cited. Such citations should be complete, giving author's name, full title of the paper, both the year and volume of the periodical, and pages, first and last.

PROOF. Galley proof will be regularly submitted to authors. Page proofs will be submitted only on request. Proof of notes and short articles will not be submitted unless requested. All proofs must be returned within four days. Expensive changes in copy after the type has been set must be charged to the author.

Separates. The Club is unable, under present financial conditions, to furnish reprints to authors gratis. Arrangements will be made, however, for such reprints to be obtained at practically cost. The cost will vary somewhat with the nature of the composition, but will depend mainly upon the number of pages. A scale of rates is appended which will serve as a guide to the approximate printer's costs.

If a blank page is left in the folding this may be used for a title page, which will be set and printed at the rate indicated. If a complete cover with printed title page is desired it may be obtained at the rate shown in the last column. All orders for separates must accompany the returned galley proof upon blanks provided. Orders cannot be taken after the forms have been taken down.

Coples 2	4	8	12	16	20	24	28	32	36	40	Cover
50\$1.25	\$2.00	\$3.50	\$4.75	\$6.00	\$7.75	\$8.50	\$9.75	\$11.00	\$12.25	\$13.50	\$2.50
100 1.50	2.25	3.75	5.00	6.25	7.50	8.75	10.00	11.25	12.50	13.75	2.75
200 2.00	2.75	4.25	5.50	6.75	8.00	9.25	10.50	11.75	13.00	14.25	3.00
300 2.75	3.50	5.00	6.25	7.50	8.75	10.00	11.25	12.50	18.75	15.00	4.00
400 3.25	4.00	5.50	6.75	8.00	9,25	10.50	11.75	13.00	14.25	15.50	5.00
500 3,76	4.50	6.00	7.25	8.50	9.75	11.00	12.35	13.50	14.75	16.00	6.00
Repaging-25e p	er page	extra.	Title	Page	-\$1.25	5.					

DUES FOR 1931

ANNUAL DUES FOR 1931 ARE NOW PAYABLE

This is the Treasurer's first notice to all members that dues for 1931 are now due and payable to the Treasurer

Mr. W. M. Rosene, City State Bank, Ogden, Iowa

You are earnestly requested to remit at your earliest convenience, thus saving postage to the Club, and much time and effort to the Treasurer. A receipt will be returned only if requested.

Life Members\$1	00.00
Sustaining Members	5.00
Active Members	2.50
Associate Members	1.50

The Club values the continued support of every member, and every resignation is received with regret. Considerable financial loss is suffered by the organization in sending the March issue of the Wilson Bulletin to members who are slow in paying dues. While many of these delinquent members pay, a still larger number drop out without a resignation; the Club would probably save money by rigidly removing all delinquent members from the mailing list. Is this desirable?



THE WILSON BULLETIN again extends the season's greetings to its readers. The past year has been a good one for us. Through the efforts of Secretary Shaver and his committee more than two hundred new members have been added to the roll. We have published three issues of the Bulletin of eighty pages each, and one usual issue of sixty-four pages. The last annual meeting, held in Des Moines, was our largest, and we are looking forward to a splendid meeting at Cleveland. We ask for the continued support of all our members, and their aid in securing new members.